31 St James' Mansions
London NW6 2AA

28 September 2013

Ms Jenna Litherland '
Camden Regeneration & Planning

Development Management
Camden Council, Town Hall

Judd Street, London WC1 8ND

Dear Ms Litherland

Re: 5 & 7 Hilliop Road Planning Application 201 3/5804/p

I have lived at my above address since 1981. | am now elderly and spend most of my time in my
home, which overlooks 5 and 7 Hilltop Road. It beggars belief that Mr Golesorkhi has applied, yet
again, to build two ugly and disproportionate-sized extensions at the above addresses. | strongly
object to his latest planning application.l would also like to register a complaint with Camden
Council for not notifying me of these applications, given that | am directly affected by anything this
property developer proposes.

The latest application to extend the two properties again shows buildings which will not only be an
eyesore for every person who has a window in the Swiss Cottage Conservation Area overlooking
these properties, but will also affect my outlook, quality of life and amenity. The proposed
extensions are too wide, high and long. These proposed extensions go beyond 4 metres from the
original rear wall of the house in each case, and is particularly so in the case of the extension at
Number 7 Hilltop Road which is closest to my home. They will furthermore destroy the line of these
lovely Victorian houses which adjoin our precious green garden enclave.

Camden Council has already stated that it will resist a development where there is a loss of garden
space which contributes to the character of the townscape Given that, | hope you reject Mr
Golesorkhi’s proposed extensions at 5 & 7 Hilltop Road.

Furthermore, | do not believe these extensions will be for single occupancy - the developer is trying
to pull the wool over our eyes and this eyesore will not be beneficial but a detriment to all who live
within the proximity of numbers 5 & 7 Hilltop Road.

i object most strongly to these proposed extensions and request that you refuse planning

permission.

Please keep me informed of the outcome of this latest application and confirm you have received
my letter, by email or by writing to me at the above address.

B A Slade (Mrs)
31 St James Mansions
London NW8 2AA
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